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March 21, 2023 

 

 

Dr. Adela de la Torre 

President 

San Diego State University 
5500 Campanile Drive 

San Diego, California 92182 

 

Dear President de la Torre:  

 

Chancellor’s Office staff reviewed your request to establish the San Diego State 

University (SDSU) Out of State and International Student fee. Based on the supporting 

materials provided, the university appears to have conducted a detailed process and 

followed the requirements of the California State University Student Fee Policy 

(PolicyStat ID 11733481). 
 

Effective fall semester 2023, SDSU is authorized to establish a Category II, campus-based 

mandatory Out of State and International Student fee at the initial rate of $500 per 

semester for incoming, non-resident undergraduate students. The fee shall have a three-

year, phased implementation with increases of $500 for each incoming academic year’s 

cohort starting at $500 per semester for fall 2023, ending at $1,500 per semester in fall 

2025, and increasing by Consumer Price Index thereafter. Revenue from this fee will be 

used to fund additional financial aid, research and infrastructure, and academic support. 

 
Starting in the third year of implementation (2025-26), the campus General Fund 

allocation from the Chancellor’s Office will be reduced by an amount equivalent to five 

percent of the Out of State and International Student fee revenue collected.  

 

The San Diego State University Student Fee Policy (PolicyStat ID 11840605) has been 

updated to reflect this new fee. Board of Trustees fee policy requires that the revenue 

generated by this fee be reviewed annually by the student fee advisory committee and 

reported to the Chancellor’s Office in the annual fee report.  

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Jolene Koester 

Interim Chancellor  

 

 

https://calstate.policystat.com/policy/11733481
https://calstate.policystat.com/policy/11840605/latest
https://calstate.policystat.com/policy/11733481
https://calstate.policystat.com/policy/11840605/latest


 

 

 

JK/sr 

 

 
c: Sylvia Alva, Executive Vice Chancellor for Academic and Student Affairs 

 Steve Relyea, Executive Vice Chancellor and Chief Financial Officer 

 Ryan Storm, Assistant Vice Chancellor for Budget 

 Jeni Kitchell, Executive Budget Director



 

 

 


